

P.O. Box 1749 Halifax, Nova Scotia B3J 3A5 Canada

## HALIFAX REGIONAL COUNCIL April 12, 2005

To: Mayor Kelly and Members of Regional Council

Submitted By:

Wayne Anstey, O.C., Municipal Solicitor

**Date:** 05 April 2005

Subject: Councillor Smith - Outdoor Solid Fuel Appliances

## **INFORMATION REPORT**

## **ORIGIN:**

At the August 31, 2004 meeting of Halifax Regional Council, Councillor Smith requested that a letter be forwarded to the Province requesting that regulations regarding the installation of outdoor solid fuel appliances be developed and implemented immediately.

## **BACKGROUND/DISCUSSION:**

The Province has not drafted regulations as yet but they did forward to HRM a model by-law which they had drafted. Staff are now reviewing this model by-law in the context of the Nuisance By-law.

Additional copies of this report and information on its status can be obtained by contacting the

Office of the Municipal Clerk at 490-4210, or Fax 490-4208.

Report prepared by: Wayne Anstey, Q.C., Municipal Solicitor 490-4229.

Report approved by:

Wayne Anstey, Director of Legal Services 490-4229